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PRESIDENT'S SCHEDULE

You will have received a copy of my Campus
schedule. Many of you have commented that
you appreciate the improved access to the
President.

May we request that when scheduling a meeting
which you would like me to attend, you bear in
mind my scheduled location on that day. I
would like to accommodate as many of these
requests as possible and would appreciate your
assistance in this regard.

I look forward to seeing more of you, on your
own turfl

John Cruickshank

- JAIL'N BAIL - PLEDGES

A note of thanks to all those concerned
employees who pledged hard earned dollars (in
aid of the Canadian Cancer Campaign) in order
to bail our President out of jail last week. He is
grateful to you all and I must say that I am most
relieved that he was released!

Sarah Lucas

\/anCOUVCr COYT‘.\

THORNE'S MARATHON
EFFORT.....

On Sunday, October 11, 1992, Thorne Husband,
from our Counselling Department, completed the
Royal Victoria Marathon (26 miles plus). With
the successful completion of this run, Thorne
now has seven marathons under his belt.

~ There is a strong possibility that he will compete

in the 1993 Nepal International Marathon (all
donations of money, oxygen tanks, etc., greatly
appreciated) next summer.
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professnonal help for test anx1ety

. »well prep ed for a test but wh' _do”'

~ poorly on a ftest because

 anxiety. The. workshop would also be :
- of benefit to persons who feel uptlght"_;

_ while studymg for a test. All
: 'mterested students, however are

» _welcome to attend the: workshop

*"»Handouts mclude: : teste anx:ety‘ i
_ symptom checklist, internal dialogue
(categorization of thinking processes of

high-test anxious students), instructions

for relaxed breathmg, and a guide to:

stress: control

Please reglster for this workshop by‘ :

completing the sign-up sheet at the
Counselling Department’s Receptionist
Counter.

Counselling Department

: :'_%for countermg‘test anx1ety, develo ing.
your ‘own: approach to copmg with
- tests, and where  to get addltlonali '
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LIBRARY NEWS
NEW BOOKS

ADULT LITERACY: ISSUES FOR POLICY
AND PRACTICE

AUTOMOBILE TECHNOLOGY OF THE
FUTURE

CANADA: A SOURCE BOOK FOR
ORIENTATION, LANGUAGE AND
SETTLEMENT WORKERS

THE DECADE MATRIX: WHY THE
DECADE YOU WERE BORN INTO MADE
YOU WHAT YOU ARE TODAY

DIRECTORY OF FEDERAL SERVICES:
DISABLED PERSONS

EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP: A
CRITICAL PRAGMATIC PERSPECTIVE

THE FIRST-TIME MANAGER: A
SURVIVAL GUIDE

FOR BETTER OR WORSE: CANADA AND
THE UNITED STATES TO THE 1990s

GLOBAL ALERT: THE OZONE
POLLUTION CRISIS

HELPING ADULTS LEARN: COURSE
PLANNING FOR ADULT LEARNERS

MANAGING IMMIGRATION: A
FRAMEWORK FOR THE 1990s

THE NEXT ONE HUNDRED YEARS:
SHAPING THE FATE OF OUR LIVING
EARTH

Please note that the "New Books" listed in this
column represent a small fraction of new titles
available at the Library at any one time.
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BORROWING PRIVILEGES AT THE SFU
LIBRARY

Just as at UBC, VCC faculty are eligible to
apply for extramural cards at the W.A.C.
Bennett Library at SFU. If you are interested,
please see Carol Mercier in the principal’s office
first who will give you a letter of identification
to present at the front desk of the SFU Library.
There you will be given information about
borrowing privileges and overdue fines which I
have been warned are quite steep.

When applying for your card, try to visit the
SFU Library before late in the evening. We
have been cautioned that the process will be
more quickly handled when there are more staff
available. Good luck!

RESERVES IN THE KEC LIBRARY

If you wish to place items on reserve in the
library for your students, please discuss this with
one of our reference staff at the information
desk or contact your subject librarian. In this
way, we can place the item(s) on reserve for the
period of time you wish and eventually return it
to you or place it back on the regular circulating
shelves.

We would appreciate your giving us the reserve
materials at least a week before you announce
their availability to your students. Library staff
needs this lead time to create the reserve record
and in many instances to package the materials
appropriately.

If you are the new instructor in an established
course for which there are many items on
reserve, please let us know that you are now
teaching the course. One of the best ways
students can obtain reserve materials is to search
our computer catalogue under the present
instructor’s name. We will be glad to change
the instructor’s name for the reserves once we
hear from you.
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Many thanks to all instructors for returning the
forms we have sent through campus mail about
older reserve items. We’re happy to process
them, so keep them coming!

Aphrodite Harris

GEORGE CLARK CARE AND
SHARE TRUST FUND

We are happy to report that the recent event
involving Vancouver Canucks season hockey
tickets was a resounding success.

All 41 pairs of tickets were distributed. The
event raised $4,200, which, when matched will
double to $8,400. This will bring the total
amount in the fund to approximately $27,000.
The interest generated by these funds will help
needy students for years to come.

The draw was held as scheduled conducted by
Angelo Iapalucci, Roger Schofer and Sam
DiGiando. All participants have been notified
and should have their tickets. If you have not
yet received your "Reds", please contact one of
the committee members.

Thanks to all who participated in this event,
especially one who contributed even though
there were no tickets left. A big thank you to
the donor of the tickets.

Trust ‘everyone will enjoy their game.

The George Clark
Care and Share Committee



B.C. Asia Pacific Awards

Your opportunity to work or study in Asia Pacific

If you want to expand your knowledge of an Asia Pacific culture and language, forge friénd's'hips and
working relationships with people from another country, and share those experiences with fellow British
Columbians on your return, you could qualify for the British Columbia Asia Pacific Awards.

The Ministry of Advanced Education, Training and Technology, through the British Columbia Centre for
International Education, offers a variety of financial awards to public post-secondary students and

professional staff eager to develop their understanding of the cultures, economics and languages of the Asia
Pacific.

These awards are reserved for people who are keenly committed to cross-cultural understanding. Recipients
represent Canada abroad and are expected to use the experience to promote understanding at home.

For professional staff, the British Columbia Asia Pacific Scholars’ Awards provide financial support
enabling recipients to work in Asia Pacific countries.

For students, the British Columbia Asia Pacific Students’ Awards are designed to offer financial

support for award recipients attending rigorous programs of study in Asia Pacific
countries.

Eligible applicants must be Canadian citizens ‘or landed immigrants, and be permanent residents of British
Columbia attending/working in a public post-secondary institution.

Countries and regions currently included in the Asia Pacific Awards

Bangladesh Indonesia Philippines
Brunei Japan Singapore
China Korea Thailand
Hong Kong Malaysia Taiwan
India Oceania Vietnam

Applications and deadlines

Deadlines for submission of applications are:  November 1
February 1

Successful applicants are responsible for developing and arranging their own travel, overseas program,
accommodation and medical insurance.

Student performance or professional experience, keen initiative, and an eagerness and ability to represent
Canada abroad are serious considerations in candidate selection.

For further information and application forms, please contact your Vancouver Community College
representative Cecily May, 5th floor K.E.C. (Tel: 871-7178), or the British Columbia Centre for International
Education, #215-409 Granville Street, Vancouver, B.C. V6C 1T2. Tel: 687-2440 Fax: 687-4763
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ORIENTATION
to the
Instructional Computing
Support Centre

Mondays......... 10:00 - 11:00am
Tuesdays........... 1:00 - 2:00pm
Wednesdays......5:00 - 6:00pm
Thursdays......... 3:30 - 4:30pm
Bridays e . 12:30 - 1:30pm

Find out how we can assist you with
; your computing needs, by signing
_up for any one of the above sessions,
in the orientation binder located at

the switchboard on the 4th floor.

- —

If none of the scheduled times suits you...
phone:  Anne McElroy 7382
Richard Haan 7218
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POSITIONS OPENING

City Centre

Coordinator II (Computer Graphics Department).
Closing date: October 19, 1992.

Department Head, Community & Career Education.
Closing date: October 26, 1992.

Department Head, Dental Assisting/Reception.
Closing date: October 26, 1992.

Department Head, Electronics.
October 26, 1992.

Closing date:

Computer Programmer I (Temporary) - Information
and Computing Services. Closing date: October 27,
1992.

King Edward Campus

Department Head, Basic Education - Adult Basic
Education Division. Closing date: October 15,
1992.

Department Head, Humanities - Adult Basic
Education Division. Closing date: October 19,
1992.

Coordinator II (Pharmacy Technical Assistant
Program). Closing date: October 19, 1992.

Coordinator II (Institutional Aide Program). Closing
date: October 19, 1992.

Depaftment Head, English as a Second Language
(Vocational Department). Closing date: October 19,
1992.

Department Head, English as a Second Language
(Outreach Department). Closing date: October 19,
1992.

Coordinator IT (I.E.P.A. - Individualized Educational
Programs for Adults). Closing date: October 26,
1992.

Page 7

Miscellaneous

Short Term Overseas assignments: Russia and the
Baltic (Various). See VCCFA bulletin boards (4th
Floor Admin., Cafeteria Faculty Lounge) for more
information. Closing date: October 15, 1992.

One Year Secondment opportunity: ESL Provincial
Coordinator, Urban Colleges and International
Education Branch, Ministry of Advanced Education,
Victoria. See VCCFA bulletin board (4th Floor
Admin. Closing date: November 13, 1992.

CLASSIFIED

SUITE FOR RENT

2 bedroom apartment on 17th floor of hi-rise, 3
appliances, pool, sauna, rec. fac., parking, close to
Lougheed Mall, Cameron Rec. Centre, library,
transportation, and more. $775/month.

Phone 469-2037.

/

SMOKING IN OFFICES

G

The KEC Health and Safety Committee
would like to remind everyone that
KEC is a non-smoking building except
in designated areas.

The City of Vancouver specifies that
all public buildings are non-smoking
except for designated smoking areas.

Please keep this in mind when you
feel the need for a puff.

Thanks,

KEC Health & Safety Committee







